## BUISE GUUNTI



VFW Post 142 met at the beautiful Creekside Campground on Saturday, April 13th, for their monthly meeting. There were several guests that spoke, including Kimberly Welch (right) from the Horseshoe Bend Valley Chamber of Commerce. She expressed heartfelt thanks to the VFW Post for their contribution towards the development of the HSB Veteran's Memorial Park.

Photos by Eileen Capson



## ICHS Senior Project Open House

The class of 2024 senior students would like to invite the community to their "Senior Project Open House". The seniors will be displaying their year-long senior projects on Tuesday, April 23rd from 5pm - 7pm at the High School within the classrooms. This is open to family, friends, and the community to come see and support them in all their hard work!



## Successful Lincoln Dinner Event



Submitted by Steve Moore Boise County Republicans & Lincoln Dinner Event Chairman

BOISE COUNTY - Saturday, April 6, 2024 at 4:00 p.m., doors opened in Garden Valley at the High School for a most successful Republican Lincoln dinner, speaker event and fundraiser for the Boise County Republicans

Theme for the festive evening was "An Appeal to Heaven" with representative table centerpieces and replica Revolutionary War flags decorating the building These were to reflect on the historic George Washington flags that were originally flown by a squadron of six frigates commissioned under George Washington's authority as Commander in Chief of the Continental Army in October 1775.

A complete Tri-tip bbq was prepared by Lincoln dinner event Chair Steve Moore and it was enjoved by everyone in attendance.

A spectacular "dessert dash" was successfully put together by Susie Alvord for all and what a crowd pleaser it was! Desserts from all over Boise County arrived for this most amazing event.

The Star Spangled Banner (2 verses) was performed by the amazing musicians Clinton and Sarah Carter from Lemhi County. What a spectacular rendition

Speakers for the evening were IDGOP Chairwoman Dorothy Moon and Representative District 14B Josh Tanner. Updates on the current legislative session were provided by Josh Tanner as well as legislation he has worked on this session. Representative Josh Tanner's voting score this session is rated an outstanding 90% on the Freedom Index

All District 8 candidates were invited to attend. Those present were given 3 minutes each to speak on their respective race for office. Senate - District 8 candidate Christy Zito, District 8 Representative Seat A - candidate Rob Beiswenger, District 8 Representative Seat B - Candidate Fave Thompson Sheriff Scott Turner spoke on his bid for re-election. Three candidates for Boise County Commissioner District 1 spoke: Kenny Everhart, Bobby Callahan and Steve Moore. Precinct 70 Committeewoman & Incumbent Betty Jean Mollenkopf spoke and

Josh Thorton, candidate.

Thank you to all members of the Boise County Republican Central Committee:

- Precinct 30 Garden Valley William Baker
- Precinct 40 Horseshoe Bend Dave Jakovac
- · Precinct 50 Idaho City Roger Jackson (Vice Chair)
- · Precinct 60 Lowman Marla Lawson
- Precinct 70 Mores Creek Betty Jean Mollenkopf (Chairwoman)
- · Precinct 80 Placerville Brian J. Davies
- State Committeeman Rick Aspnil
- · State Committeewoman Susie Alvord
- State Youth Committeeman Matt Mills
- · Treasurer, Website & Parliamentarian - Steve Moore

Thank you to all Boise County Republicans and other Republicans who traveled from all around the State of Idaho to attend

"Letters to the Editor" are the expressed opinions or concerns of Boise County residents regarding Boise County; limited to 300 words.

Disclaimer: These opinions are not necessarily those shared by this newspaper or its staff.